
 

 

   

TOWN OF GREENFIELD  
La Crosse County  

N1800 Town Hall Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 

                

Town Board Meeting; Wednesday, June 8, 2022 

  
BOARD PRESENT:   Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm 

STAFF PRESENT:     Clerk Jill Murphy  
 
Call to Order:  Chair Jacobs called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  Notices were posted. 

 
Minutes:  Motion by Neubauer/Timm to approve the minutes of May 11 Town Board Mtg. and motion by Timm/ 
Neubauer to approve the minutes of 2022 Board of Review Mtg.   Motions carried unanimously. 

         
Treasurer’s Report:   May 2022 financial report was presented.  Motion by Neubauer/Timm to approve.   Motion  

carried unanimously.   
 

Shelby Fire Department:  Chief Holinka unable to attend, sent email that was read by clerk Murphy.  A few people 

have left due to moving out of the area.  Are hiring, with 3 new people starting, all who will be stationed at Station 
1 on Ward Ave.  Anyone interested and can respond to Station 2, please pick applications up at SFD.  No experience 
necessary and training is paid.  Last 6 mos. responded to 197 calls; on pace for 400 calls for 2022.  Increase of 9+ 

%.  Training at a donated house@ W2931 Hwy 33, from 7-9pm on Mondays and on some Saturdays. Other Depts. 
can use it, as it is a rare opportunity. 

 
               Liquor License Renewals:  Application renewals received from St. Joe’s Country Market, agent Tim Seubert, for  

               a “Class A” liquor license and Bahr’s The Ridge, agent Gary Bahr, for a “Class B” liquor license.    Motion made by  

               Jacobs/Timm to approve.  Motion carried Unanimously.      

 

Firework Permit, St. Joe’s Lions Club:  Fireworks will take place on Saturday, July 9.  No board approval needed 
for permit.  Certificate of Liability Insurance will be given to the town before the event. 
 

Sanitary District:  Dept. requested $25,093.50 from the town’s ARPA Funds for replacing galvanized pipes on 
Hillview Dr.; est. from Steigers’ presented.  Per WTA attorney Joe Ruth, project bills should be paid by town. Project 
and compliance paperwork to be done by SJSD staff. If projects est. should increase, will have a special meeting 

to approve any add’l cost. Barry Nelson stated the district will be submitting more proposals. Motion by Jacobs/ 
Neubauer to approve.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 
Roads:  Estimates for rd. projects from Mathy’s Const. not ready for meeting due to short time span.  Have Scott’s  
Construction estimates and will have a Sp. Mtg. for bid decision.  Clements Rd., transfer still ongoing and needing 

to get road base to its permanent place to be able to apply for the Federal grant.  Tom Hilleshiem stated he doesn’t 
have current road lay out map.  Would like to talk to attorney Houlihan.  Town Workers filled hole off of OA by 

Willow Springs to prevent further collapse. Cade Brandan asked if guardrail is to be put up on Scheiche Rd. Also 
inquired on town bidding process. Jason Raasch asked about transfer of town property connected to his.  Chair 
Jacobs will try and find out some answers for him. 

  
 Citizen Concerns:  Concern about property on Ten Mile Circle being maybe agricultural, but const. being done and 
               possibly set to be used for an event business.  Hand out given to the Chair for from news site.  Chair will look  

               into the matter.  Barry Nelson reiterated about road by end of Schams for County to look at and about the stop  



 

 

               signs to be placed in the village.  Thanked Town for putting in the speed bumps.  Clerk stated that July mtg. will   

               be the last meeting using zoom.  Town will be looking for a new supervisor. Andy Neubauer has submitted his 
               resignation due to personal reasons.    Board will start taking applications and interviewing to fill the position 

               until the end of the current term which goes to April 2023. 
 

Motion by Jacobs/Neubauer to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.   Adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jill Murphy 

Town Clerk 


